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American Wind Energy Assoc. 

Blattner Energy 

Bonneville Environmental 
Foundation 

BP Wind Energy 

Calpine 

Center for Energy Efficiency & 
Renewable Technologies 

Christenson Electric 

Citizens' Utility Board 

Climate Solutions 

Columbia Gorge 
Community College 

Community Renewable  
Energy Association 

E.ON Climate & Renewables 

EDF Renewable Energy 

EDP Renewables  

Element Power 

Environment Oregon 

Environment Washington 

Eurus Energy America 

EverPower 

FirstWind 

Gaelectric  

Gamesa Energy USA 

GE Energy 

Geothermal 
Resources Council 

GL Garrad Hassan 

Green Mountain Energy 

Iberdrola Renewables 

Jones Stevedoring 

Kapla Law PLLC 

Lane Powell PC 

MAP 

Montana Environmental  
Information Center 

MontPIRG 

Natural Capital Partners 

Natural Resources 
Defense Council 

NaturEner 

NextEra Energy Resources 

Northwest Environmental 
 Business Council 

Northwest SEED 

NW Energy Coalition 

Oregon Tech 

Oregon Solar Energy 
Industries Association 

OSPIRG 

Portland Energy 
Conservation, Inc. 

REC Silicon 

REpower USA 

RES America Developments 

Solar Oregon 

SolarCity 

Stoel Rives, LLP 

SunPower Corporation 

SWCA Environmental Consultants 

Tonkon Torp LLP 

Vestas Americas 

Warm Springs Power & 
Water Enterprises 

Washington 
Environmental Council  

WashPIRG 

Western Resource Advocates 
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Senator Ginny Burdick, Chair 

Members of the Senate Committee on Finance and Revenue 

Oregon State Capitol 

Salem, OR 97301 

 

RE: House Bill 2435-A7 

 

Dear Senator Burdick, 

 

I am writing in support of House Bill 2435-A7. Renewable Northwest Project 

is a regional advocacy group whose mission is to promote the implementation 

of environmentally responsible renewable resources, such as wind, solar and 

geothermal, in the Northwest. 

 

RNP wholeheartedly endorses this legislation to allow power generated from 

geothermal energy to be net-metered for the purposes of serving on-site load.  

Electricity generated on-site from a broad array of clean power sources can 

already be net-metered, including solar, wind, hydro, gas from waste, and some 

biomass.  The addition of geothermal to this list would provide support to an 

emerging and promising source of clean power in Oregon. Furthermore, the 

amendment would support technology programs that would provide a research 

and education focus for public universities such as Oregon Tech. 

 

We would be very grateful for your support of this amendment. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Rachel Shimshak 

Executive Director 
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